

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

EMAIL: <a href="mailto:legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us">legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 8, 2015

Meeghan Francisco 155 Sidney St Saint Paul MN 55107

VIA EMAIL: aquariuslady213@yahoo.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>155 Sidney Street</u>

Dear Ms. Francisco:

This is to confirm that on January 8, 2015 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer, and David Kuebler from Public Works reviewed your appeal, looked at diagrams and photos and Ms. Moermond recommended that the City Council deny your application for an encroachment permit to place a fence onto the boulevard alongside your property. She believes that by placing a fence onto the boulevard, it will be harder for City crew to access and maintain the public right-of-way.

If you wish to appeal further, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, January 21, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: David Kuebler